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Now Available  
  
The ReliabilityFirst Corporation (RF) has requested NERC to post Regional Reliability Standard BAL-502-
RF-03 – Planning Resource Adequacy Analysis, Assessment and Documentation for industry review and 
comment as permitted by the NERC Rules of Procedure.  
 
Commenting  
Use the electronic form to submit comments. If you experience any difficulties in using the electronic 
form, contact Mat Bunch. The form must be submitted by 8 p.m. Eastern, Monday, June 12, 2017.  An 
unofficial Word version of the comment form is posted on the Regional Reliability Standards Under 
Development page. 
 
Regional Reliability Standards Development Process 
Section 300 of NERC’s Rules of Procedures of the Electric Reliability Organization governs the regional 
reliability standards development process. 
 
Background 
The main purpose of the drafting effort was to revise the existing FERC approved ReliabilityFirst Planning 
Resource Adequacy Analysis, Assessment and Documentation (BAL-502-RFC-02) Standard to address two 
FERC Directives as noted in FERC Order No 747 (FERC Order initially approving the Standard). The two 
FERC directives include (1) add time horizons to the two main requirements, and (2) consider modifying 
the regional Reliability Standard to include a requirement that the planning coordinators identify any gap 
between the needed amount of planning reserves defined in Requirement R1.1 and the planning 
reserves determined from the resource adequacy analysis. The Standard Drafting Team also made 
miscellaneous non-substantive formatting changes to better align with the format of NERC Reliability 
Standards. 
 
Although the technical aspects of this Regional Reliability Standard have been vetted through RF’s 
Regional Standards development process, the final approval process for a Regional Reliability Standard 
requires NERC publicly to notice and request comment on the criteria outlined in the comment form. 
 
Documents and information about this project are available on the ReliabilityFirst’s Standards Under 
Development  page. 
 

For more information or assistance, contact Standards Developer, Mat Bunch (via email) or at (404) 446-
9785. 

https://rfirst.org/standards/Pages/StandardsUnderDevelopment.aspx
https://sbs.nerc.net/
mailto:mat.bunch@nerc.net
http://www.nerc.com/pa/Stand/Pages/RegionalReliabilityStandardsUnderDevelopment.aspx
http://www.nerc.com/pa/Stand/Pages/RegionalReliabilityStandardsUnderDevelopment.aspx
http://www.nerc.com/FilingsOrders/us/RuleOfProcedureDL/NERC_ROP_Effective_20150319.pdf
https://rfirst.org/standards/Pages/StandardsUnderDevelopment.aspx
https://rfirst.org/standards/Pages/StandardsUnderDevelopment.aspx
mailto:mat.bunch@nerc.net
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